
 

Dear Trip Participants: 

The League App., Inc. (the “Company” or “the League”) is excited that you will be               
joining it for a river cruise, operated by U by Uniworld from August 11, 2018 through                
August 18, 2018 (the “Trip”). We think the Trip will be great – and hopefully lead to                 
some romance! That said, we wanted to make sure you (and all Trip participants) were               
aware of some basic safety rules since your safety is our primary concern. (We can’t               
have fun if everyone isn’t safe!) Accordingly, please read confirm you have read the              
below. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact              
tripsafety@theleague.com. We can’t wait to meet you in person in France! 

 
Important Safety Tips For The Trip 

As a user of The League’s app, you probably already know that The League strives to                
limit its services (such as the Trip and the app more generally) to high-quality              
individuals; The League does its best to screen out the tire-kickers, the one night              
stands, and the duds. Despite this, it is still important to use common sense and take                
normal safety precautions while on the Trip and/or using The League’s app. For             
example: 

● Users of The League’s app (“Users”) should meet new people in public and avoid              
going into private places with them until they get to know them and feel as               
though the other person is trustworthy. 

 
● When going on a new date, Users should let someone else know where they are               

going and when they are expected to return. Users should designate someone to             
check in with during the date. Taking this precaution while on the first few dates               
(as opposed to just the first) with a new person is a good idea. 

 
● The League does not screen users or Trip attendees for sexually transmitted (or             

other) diseases. Users are encouraged to take common sense measures to           
prevent transmission of disease. 

 
● Users and Trip attendees should drink alcohol responsibly. 

 
● Trip attendees should review the U.S. Secretary of State travel warnings about            

precautions to take while traveling. For this Trip, warnings for France can be             
found at  
https://travel.state.gov/content/travel/en/international-travel/International-Travel-C
ountry-Information-Pages/France.html.html?wcmmode=disabled​.  

 

https://travel.state.gov/content/travel/en/international-travel/International-Travel-Country-Information-Pages/France.html.html?wcmmode=disabled
https://travel.state.gov/content/travel/en/international-travel/International-Travel-Country-Information-Pages/France.html.html?wcmmode=disabled


● If Trip attendees take any medication, they should bring such medication from            
the U.S. (as opposed to trying to get it in France). Trip attendees are encouraged               
to purchase medical insurance that will cover them in France. 

 
● Trip attendees (and Users) must comply with all applicable laws at all times. Trip              

attendees are reminded that foreign countries may have different rules than the            
U.S. regarding drug use (among other things). Trip attendees (and Users) should            
always keep local laws in mind regarding all aspects of behavior, including, but             
not limited to, sexting. 

 
● Trip attendees should make copies of their passports. It is a good idea to email a                

copy to oneself or save it to the cloud for easy access abroad should it become                
lost or stolen. 

 
● Trip attendees should inform their credit cards and banks that they are traveling             

so they have no problem accessing money abroad. 
 

● Trip attendees should use the safe located in their cabins on the ship to store               
valuables.  

 
● Trip attendees should keep their cabin doors closed and locked at all times. 

 
● Trip attendees should not sit on ship railings, enter any prohibited areas of the              

ship, jump off of the ship, swim in the Seine (unless it is a designated swimming                
area), or otherwise endanger themselves. 

 
● Trip attendees should not allow unknown persons to enter their cabins, nor            

should Trip attendees enter cabins that are not their own unless they were             
explicitly invited into such cabins.  

 
● Trip attendees should only engage in sexual or romantic behavior after obtaining            

explicit, affirmative consent (i.e., a conscious and voluntary agreement to engage           
in sexual activity). Silence should not be presumed to be consent. Each person             
involved in the sexual activity should ensure they have the affirmative consent of             
the other or others to engage in the sexual activity. Lack of protest or resistance               
does not mean consent. Affirmative consent must be ongoing throughout a           
sexual activity and can be revoked at any time. The existence of a dating              
relationship between the persons involved, or the fact of past sexual relations            
between them, should never, by itself, be assumed to be an indicator of consent. 

 
● Trip attendees are encouraged to refrain from sexual or romantic activities if any             

party to the sexual or romantic activity is under the influence of alcohol or              
otherwise impaired (e.g., asleep, unconscious). 



 
● Trip attendees should not engage in physical force, threats, or intimidation. 

 
● When not on the ship itself, Trip participants should exercise caution regarding            

where they go. They are encouraged to stay in well-traveled, well-lit places, and             
to let others know where they are going. 

 
● Trip Participants are encouraged to put local emergency numbers in their phones            

(and to have an operating phone during the Trip). 
 

● The League may ask Trip participants to leave certain events on the Trip if, in               
The League’s sole discretion it determines a Trip participant has consumed too            
much alcohol, has engaged in unwanted sexual activity or advances, or is            
otherwise not behaving in a safe manner. The League may also, at its sole              
discretion, require Trip participants to leave the Trip if The League, in its sole              
discretion, believes the Trip participant has engaged in unwanted sexual activity           
or is otherwise not behaving in a safe and lawful manner. If that happens, the               
Trip participant will not be entitled to a refund for the remainder of the Trip. In                
addition, The League may ban such persons from using its app or attending             
other League events in the future. If a Trip participant is banned from using The               
League’s app, the Trip participant will not be entitled to a refund if the Trip               
participant paid to use the app (or pre-paid for any other Company events). 

 
● In order to keep yourself and others safe, if any Trip attendee makes you feel               

uncomfortable (including, but not limited to, engaging in unwanted sexual activity           
or advances), please let The League know as soon as possible. You can do so               
by emailing ​tripsafety@theleague.com. ​Someone on our Customer Support        
team will be monitoring this account. We also encourage anyone who has            
encountered or witnessed unsafe (or potentially unsafe behavior) to report it to            
tripsafety@theleague.com​. Likewise, Participants can always feel free to email         
seinecity@theleague.com for support if any issues arise. 

 
 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION ABOUT THE TRIP 
 

● Aside from the mingling activities related to the Trip, which are provided by The              
League, all services on the Ship are provided by U by Uniworld, including the              
serving of all food, beverages, and the maintenance and upkeep of ship facilities.  

 
● The League may recommend to U by Uniworld that it discontinue alcohol sales to              

Trip participants who appear to have consumed too much alcohol. The League            
urges all Participants to drink responsibly at all times.  

 



● All Trip participants, as Users of the app, remain bound by The League’s End              
User License Agreement and Terms of Service (the “EULA”). The EULA can be             
found here: ​http://www.theleague.com/privacy-terms/​.  

 
o Any disputes regarding the Trip shall be resolved through the dispute           

resolution mechanism described in the EULA. ​Trip participants should         
be reminded that the EULA contains a mandatory arbitration         
provision.  

 
o Please be reminded that under the EULA, you agreed not to harass,            

abuse, harm or advocate or incite harassment, abuse or harm of another            
person or group. 

 
o Please also be reminded that the EULA states: “We reserve the right to             

suspend or terminate your account and prevent access to the Service for            
any reason, at our discretion. We reserve the right to refuse to provide the              
Service to you in the future. TLA [“The League”] may review and remove             
any of your Social Content at any time for any reason, including activity             
which, in its sole judgment: violates the EULA; violates applicable laws,           
rules, or regulations; is abusive, disruptive, offensive or illegal; or violates           
the rights of, or harms or threatens the safety of, Users of the Service. You               
are responsible for any claims, fees, fines, penalties, and other liability           
incurred by us or others caused by, or arising out of, your breach of this               
EULA and your use of the Service.” 

 
o Additionally, please remember the EULA states: “YOU ARE SOLELY         

RESPONSIBLE FOR YOUR INTERACTIONS WITH OTHER USERS,       
INCLUDING AT ANY TLA-HOSTED OR SPONSORED EVENTS. YOU        
UNDERSTAND THAT WE CURRENTLY DO NOT CONDUCT CRIMINAL        
BACKGROUND CHECKS OR SCREENINGS ON USERS OF THE        
SERVICE. WE ALSO DO NOT INQUIRE INTO THE BACKGROUNDS OF          
ALL OF OUR USERS OR ATTEMPT TO VERIFY THE STATEMENTS OF           
USERS. TO THE FULLEST EXTENT PERMITTED BY LAW, WE MAKE          
NO REPRESENTATIONS OR WARRANTIES AS TO THE CONDUCT OF         
USERS OF THE SERVICE.” 

 

 

http://www.theleague.com/privacy-terms/

